
Republic of the Philippines 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
MIMAROPA Region
PROVINCIAL ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE

MEMORANDUM 

FOR :

FROM

SUBJECT

The Regional Executive Director 
DENR-MIMAROPA Region 
L & S. Bldg., Roxas Blvd., 
Ermita, Manila

a OUTGOING 
Oats no.

The OIC, PENR Officer

COMPLETED STAFF WORK (CSW) REPORT IN 
RELATION TO THE FORESHORE LEASE APPLICATION 
NO. FLA-045108-002 OF WEST ISLAND RESOURCES 
AGGREGATES, INC. REPRESENTED BY MR. MARK 
JOSEPH MORALES LOCATED AT BRGY. ADELA, 
RIZAL, OCC. MINDORO

Respectfully forwarded is the Memorandum dated Septcniber 21, 2022 from CENR 
Officer Efren L. delos Reyes, regarding the above-mentioned subject.

In this regard, please be informed that based on the CSW report, a representative from 
CENRO San Jose, Occidental Mindoro conducted a monitoring thru ocular inspection on the 
subject area and found the following:

• No development/structures has been introduced by the proponents in the 5.0 
hectares foreshore area.

• A stockpiling of various aggregates, e. g. sand gravel and rocks, for the 
construction of a jetty port has been found in the area.

Likewise, the proponents are also advised to submit the lacking requirements as 
contained in the Memorandum dated July 10, 2020 from LMB Acting Director Atty. 
Emelyne V. Talabis, CESE.

For information and further evaluation.

TANADAERN

TSD-RPS
So. Pag-asa, Brgy. Payompon, Mamburao, Occidental Mindoro 

Email; tsdoccmin04@gmail.com

mailto:tsdoccmin04@gmail.com



































































